

Eclipse IDE WG - Sep 30, 2025

Agenda

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Duration
Approve Minutes of Sept 16th, 2025 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved New place soon at eclipseide.org	Mark	5
Zoom AI activation	Thomas	2
Thomas steering committee update	Thomas	10
First Draft of the 2026 Program Plan	Thomas	15
Organization of our Q4 F2F meeting & Open Community Meetup, gitlab issue	Mark	10
I31 report - waiting on a proposal template from Jean Schuetz (ESA). PP #65	Mark	5
Steering Committee of Nov 11th (public holliday in some countries) → Move to Nov 12th? Same time?	Thomas	3
AOB	All	—

Minute Taking Roster

Reminder: if you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☒ ~~Olivier Prouvost (1st April)~~
- ☐ Mark (30th September)
- ☐ Max / Johannes (15th April)
- ☐ Manoj / Andrew (13 May)
- ☐ Titouan (27th May)
- ☐ Sebastian / Yannic (10th June)
- ☐ Imran / Latha (24th June)
- ☒ ~~Manuel / Andreas (22nd July)~~
- ☒ ~~Heiko (19th August)~~
- ☒ ~~Martin (2nd September)~~

Sep 30, 2025 Minutes

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- Manoj Palat / Andrew Tram / Deepika Udayagiri (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz / Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Andreas Koch (Yatta)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Latha Patil / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / Max Kramer (Vector)
- Heiko Klare (Planning Council Chair) **apologies**
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (Broadcom (VMware) - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Invited Guest:

- John Dallaway (Guest of Renesas)
- Tanja Obradovic (Eclipse Foundation)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **Hannes Wellmann** (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)
- Alois Zoitl (Guest)

Discussions

- No quorum today. Thomas should double check the quorum rules over long term absence.
- Meeting minutes will be shared to the website soon.
- Zoom is recording.

- Regarding minutes we still have a minutes owner. They can review the AI minutes after the meeting, consolidate them and we can approve at the subsequent meeting.
- Thomas update
 - Update on Infrastructure issues: [Executive Summary on Eclipse Infra Issues & Improvement Paths \(#84\) · Issues · Eclipse Working Groups / Eclipse IDE WG / Steering Committee / Program Plan · GitLab](#)
 - Improved structure of the team.
 - Membership pipeline - around 15 connections maintaining/developing RCP based projects. Call to action to invite possible guests to the next F2F meeting in Stuttgart.
 - Alois mentions this fund: <https://www.sovereign.tech/programs/fund>
 - CodeDay gave recognition to Hannes and Olivier for being great open source maintainers.
 - Thomas is keen to make the community mentors work more visible to the community and advertise it more.
- 2026 Program Plan
 - Reduction of goals in the Program Plan and general simplification.
 - Sustain and Deliver Platform
 - Grow Industry Support
 - Thomas wants a real plan that we promote and track. We need a structured effort and an objective all over the year.
- Next meet up
 - F2F Steering community: November 26th Vector Stuttgart
 - F2F Open Community day: November 27th University of Stuttgart
 - Registration will be via Eventbrite
 - ~40 members can join the event.
 - Hannes looking for some topics. Heiko, Hannes? TBC.

Actions taken

- Thomas to create a poll in the Slack channel about moving the November 11th meeting to November 12th
- Hannes to confirm the room booking at University of Stuttgart for the face-to-face community meetup on November 27th
- Thomas and Hannes to set up an Eventbrite registration for the face-to-face community meetup
- Thomas and Hannes to organize catering for the face-to-face community meetup
- Hannes to follow up with Heiko about presenting at the face-to-face community meetup
- Thomas to update the calendar to cancel the November 25th meeting since it's close to the face-to-face meeting
- Thomas to continue working on simplifying the 2026 program plan draft

- Thomas to follow up with the web dev team about publishing Steering Committee minutes on the EclipseID.org website
- Ed to bring up IT infrastructure issues at the face-to-face board meeting in October

Alois to provide more information about the Solar and Tech Fund funding opportunity